
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AND ENHANCEMENT ACT 

NOTICE OF DECISION 

  
    

  

 
In accordance with section 74 of the Environmental Protection and Enhancement Act, Rocky View County 
has been issued an extension by Alberta Environment & Parks, which allows them to follow the terms and 
conditions of an existing approval to operate the Bragg Creek Waterworks System until October 1, 2022. 
The existing approval expires on October 1, 2021. The operation is located at NE of Section 13 Township 
023 Range 05 West of the 5th Meridian. 

Important Information 
1. The Environmental Protection and Enhancement Act may provide you a right of appeal against this decision to the Alberta Environmental Appeal Board. You 

should note that there are strict time lines for filing an appeal dependent on the type of appeal. If you choose to appeal this decision, please contact 

Office of the Registrar of Appeals  
The Environmental Appeals Board  
3rd Floor, 10011 - 109 Street  
Edmonton, AB T5J 3S8  

2. A notice of objection must be submitted within 30 days of the date of this notice. Please quote Application number 008-253845.  

3. The Public Notice of this application will also be posted on the Department's website at https://avw.alberta.ca/PublicNoticesViewer.aspx  
4. Copies of the extension and existing approval can be obtained from: 

Regulatory Approvals Centre 
5th Floor, South Petroleum Plaza 
9915 - 108 Street 
Edmonton, Alberta, T5K 2G8. 


